
 

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
 REGION III 
 1650 Arch Street 
 Philadelphia, PA 19103 
 
 
ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Craig Graybill 
General Plant Manager 
Covestro LLC – New Martinsville 
17595 Energy Road 
Proctor, WV  26055 
craig.graybill@covestro.com 

 

Nicole Weis 
Compliance Coordinator 
Covestro LLC – New Martinsville 
17595 Energy Road 
Proctor, WV  26055 
nicole.weis@covestro.com 

 
Re:  Administrative Compliance Order on Consent,  
 EPA Docket No. CAA-03-2020-0022DA 
 
Dear Mr. Graybill and Ms. Weis: 
 

The United States Environmental Protection Agency (“EPA”) is in receipt of the 
Completion Report submitted to EPA on May 28, 2020, by Covestro LLC for the work at the 
Covestro LLC-New Martinsville facility pursuant to the Administrative Compliance Order on 
Consent, EPA Docket No. CAA-03-2020-0022DA(“Order”).  The Completion Report lays out 
the background, scope of the pipe labeling project, certifications, the work plan and schedule, 
pipe labeling procedures and photographs of labeling at the New Martinville facility.  This letter 
serves as written approval of the Completion Report pursuant to Paragraph 33.f. of the Order and 
as termination of the Order pursuant to Paragraph 54.b of the Order.   

   
Should you have any questions, please contact Kevin Daniel of my staff at (215) 814- 

3247.  
 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 

Arlín Galarza-Hernández, Chief                      
Oil & Prevention Enforcement Section 
Enforcement and Compliance Assurance Division 
 

 
cc:  Dave Wagner, Esq., dave.wagner@covestro.com 

Kashid Syed, Process Safety Engineer, kashif.syed@covestro.com 
Cynthia T. Weiss, 3RC20, weiss.cynthia@epa.gov 
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